
Dear families,  

Time for a well-earned rest!... I’m sure, like us, this has felt a long, muddy half-term - 
not aided by the need for our wet-weather plans most days recently. Anyway, lots of 
’good stuff’ still to share :-) 

FRUITY FRIDAYS… we need your 
support to help ensure snack-time 
each week has a ‘fruity’    focus. 
Thank you! 

Easter Service    Please come and join us on Thursday 21st March (morning) for our 
Easter Service at St Bartholomew’s church - it would be great to see you there… or        
grandparents if you are unable to come. We will be supporting ‘Inter-care’ this year - a 
charity . 

Children’s Mental Health Week, 5th-11th February CMHW was launched to give voice 
to all children and young people in the UK. The theme for 2024 was My Voice Matters 
and through assemblies and class activities, we sought to strengthen this message in 
school.  

Winter Walk, Over the last couple of weeks, the children from 
Year 3 & 4 have all been on a winter walk to see the vegetation 
and animals in the countryside. They had great fun trudging 
through the thick mud! 

We will repeat the trip in the summer to see how the environment changes in different 
seasons and how this effects the number of animals we find. 

Thank you to all the parent helpers for these trips - without you they would not be able 
to take place.  

 

“We must go and take the adventure that comes to us” (C. S. Lewis, The Lion, the 
Witch and the Wardrobe)                                            

Earlier this week, you may have noticed our Year 5 and 6 pupils 
taking a step back in time… and with the help of Great Central Rail-
way later that morning, they re-enacted the experience of children 
in WW2 as they evacuated to very different lives in the country.                   

            SCHOOL DISCO…!                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

COMING SOON  Whilst only 4 weeks, our next half term is packed with                   
experiences… including: Dinosaur Discoveries (in Foundation Stage); World 
Book Day (whole school), Science Day (whole school), Dance workshops ( Year 3 
& 4 ) and the first of the Year 6  residential trips to Duke’s Barn.  

Give your best  
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Diary Dates 

 
Half term 

Monday 19th February to 
Friday 23rd February 

 
Science Day 

Wednesday 6th March 
 

World Book Day 
Thursday 7th March 

THINKING SPACE 

 

 

 

 

“She remembered, as every 
sensible person does, that 

you should never shut  
yourself up in a wardrobe.” 

C. S. Lewis 

(The Lion, the Witch and the 
Wardrobe) 

 

Thursday 14th March 

Red Kites Green Owls Blue Falcons Golden Eagles 

1131 1229 1305 1113 



 

Sue Templeman, local historian, visited Year 5 & Year 6, to talk to the children about 
Quorn in WW2, her knowledge of St Bart's in the 40s was fabulous for the children. 

 

Please click on the link below for more information on the Quorn online museum. 

 

Quorn Village On-line Museum, Leicestershire, UK (quornmuseum.com) 

 

 

History Lesson—Quorn in WW2 

 

After entering a competition through our after 
school club ‘Superstars’ Joshua was chosen to be 
the BEST artist winner in ‘Perfect Pets’ book      
series. 

 

Congratulations to Joshua whose perfect pet 
‘Dave Monster’ is now on the front of the book 
amazing!! 

 

 

Perfect Pets 2023—Young Writers 

https://www.quornmuseum.com/


Well done to the 44 children who took part in the cross country race at Ratcliffe College on 27th January.  
The running conditions were ideal at the event and it was lovely to see some our younger KS1 runners 
taking part in their first race. 
For the KS2 races, medals were awarded to those children who finished in the top ten.  Fifteen of our        
children achieved this.   

The children were a credit to the school, giving their best and supporting each other. 
See below the names of those children who took part: 
 

 
Our Year 3 boys, Year 4 girls and Year 5 boys were first in their overall team competitions.   

 

Mr Faulkenbridge from Ratcliffe College came to present the awards to the successful teams. 
The photos show the teams who won their events - Year 3 boys, Year 5 boys ad Year 4 girls. 
 

We are looking forward to the next event on February 6th which is a 

qualifying event for the county  championships. 

 

 

Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Eddie 10th 
Reuben 1st 

Oska 6th 
Theodore 21st 
Anthony 37th 

Blake 43rd 

Felix 34th  
Josh 22nd 
Theo 52nd  
Jack 39th 

Eddie 56th 
Alfie 36th  
Milo 15th 

Sam 7th  
Henry 3rd 

Ellis 9th  
Leo 32nd 

Quindlen 13th  
Thomas 8th  
Michael 18th 

Lauren 16th  
Betrys 21st  
Mollie 18th  
Beatrice 4th  
Elodie 7th 

Isla 45th 
Flo 26th 

Heidi 16th  
Harriet 5th  

Annabella 3rd  
Thea 32nd 

Belle 4th 
Sofia 18th 

Alexandra  
DNF 

Bella 7th 

Gabriella 10th  
Zlata 7th 

Ratcliffe Cross Country—27th January 2024 

Fun Run: 

 
James - Year 1  
Henry  - Year 2  
Eli Y2 
William – Y2 
Elise – Y2 
Margot - Y1 
Theo Gray – Y1 



On Tuesday 6th February, we took 41 KS2 children to the cross country qualifying event at Charnwood 
College.  The children had a great morning and enjoyed supporting one another in the races.  The top 12 
place runners in each race qualified to compete for North Charnwood at the Primary Cross Country   
County Championships at Prestwold Hall.   There were lots of very hard fought races in which the         
children showed great effort and determination right to the end.   
Altogether, 23 of our children qualified for this event and we were particularly pleased that at least one 
child qualified from each race. 

 

See below the for list of our competitors.  

 
 

Our qualifiers are looking forward to the county championships on Sunday 3rd March 2024. 

Another race that all our children might be interested in is the Ivanhoe Challenge.  This event takes place 
on Saturday 9th March and there are races for children from EYFS to Year 6: 
Ivanhoe Challenge - Home (weebly.com) 
This is event is well organised and can be entered online for a cost of £8. 

 

Mrs Campbell and Mr Codd 

Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Eddie                             8th  
Anthony                     42nd 
Oska                              6th  
Reuben                         1st 
Leon                            37th 

Milo                               6th  
Jack                              47th  
Caelan                           2nd 
Ellis                              20th  
Alfie                             52nd  
Eddie                           72nd  
Freddie                         4th 
Josh                             14th 
Felix                             30th 

Henry                          2nd 
Sam                                6th 
Ellis                               3rd 

Michael                       13th 
Josh                             26th  
Thomas                         3rd  
Quindlen                       6th  
Ethan                             4th  
Oliver                            7th  

Orla                             10th  
Beatrice                        2nd  
Molly                           21st  
Lauren                         12th  
Elodie                            9th 
Betrys                          20th 
  

Harriet                           6th  
Flo                                15th 
Heidi                            21st 

Belle                               5th  

Isla                               36th  

Annabella                     4th 

Thea                            30th 

Isabella                          3rd  
Alexandra                   12th 
Leah                             19th 

Zlata                              5th  
Gabriella                       8th 

Charnwood College Cross Country   

Tuesday 6th February 

http://ivanhoechallenge.weebly.com/


 






